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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, June 3rd, 2010 for a Regular meeting at the administration building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson (Not Present), Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks (Not Present). Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:01 A.M.

Mr. Cowart opened with prayer. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson were not present).

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve minutes for May 20th 2010 meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson were not present).

Revaluation Update

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that there are 4709 real property appeals.

The board requested to know the number of meetings that have been done and the number of meetings left to go.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that June 7th – June 9th Mrs. Duncan, Mr. Grant, Mr. McCormick of GMASS, Mrs. Reese of GMASS, and Mr. Rupert a GIS mapping expert would be working appeals and 21-day notices.

Mrs. Duncan discussed combining the money left over from the temporary funds from the temporaries that left early to hire someone to make packets for the BOE appeals.

The board addressed Mr. Hamilton’s letter that was sent in regarding the hiring of an employee on POA funding. Mrs. Duncan advised the board that it was not necessary at this time because all requested property cards are currently caught up.

The board discussed the late appeals that came in to the office after the April 23rd deadline. Mrs. Duncan informed the board that no notification was required by law to the property owners and that special consideration should not be taken because the deadline was not made.

Public Communication

The board discussed announcing a temporary position in the Hartwell Sun once the chief appraiser determined how much funding was left for a temporary hire.

Mrs. Duncan informed the board that the program that was going to give us a free temporary between the ages of 14-18 during the summer was not going to work out because no one the age of 18 that met the office regulations were available.

The board made room for public comment. 

Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the regular called meeting at 9:58 A.M. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by 3-0 consent (Mrs. Starks and Mrs. Thompson were not present).

The next regularly scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday June 24th at 9:00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

